
 
July 7, 2006 

 
 

 
James Owczarski 
Common Council Administration Manager 

City Clerk’s Office 
Room 205, City Hall 

City of Milwaukee 
 
Dear Mr. Owczarski: 

 
The City of Milwaukee Negotiating Team and Joint Bargaining Unit of Local 139, IUOE, AFL-

CIO and Milwaukee District Council 48, AFSCME, AFL-CIO and Milwaukee District Council 
48, AFSCME, AFL-CIO have reached agreement relative to the wage rate of Sewer Crew Leader 
Is represented by Milwaukee District Council 48, AFSCME, AFL-CIO while they are operating 

a mini-excavator (under 40 horsepower) in the Environmental Section, Underground Unit in the 
Infrastructure Division of the Department of Public Works.  

 
 In order to implement this Memorandum of Understanding, the Salary Ordinance needs to be 
amended.  We request that a file be opened for a resolution approving the settlement between the 

City of Milwaukee negotiating team and Joint Bargaining Unit of Local 139, IUOE, AFL-CIO 
and Milwaukee District Council 48, AFSCME, AFL-CIO and Milwaukee District Council 48, 

AFSCME, AFL-CIO.  The title of the Resolution is attached.  Further information will follow.  
 
Sincerely, 

 
 

 
Troy M. Hamblin 
Labor Negotiator 
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